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Dear Neighbour,  

Inner Sydney High School is the result of the redevelopment of the Department of Education's site on the corner 
of Cleveland and Chalmers Streets in Surry Hills and construction of a new 14 storey high school building. The new 
building was open for students and teachers on Day One Term One 2021.  

In early 2021 we provided notifications related to works scheduled to rectify the loop for traffic signals on Cleveland 
Street, and for line marking and placement of tactile indicators to areas along Chalmers Street with minor works 
remaining to public domain areas.   

We are now writing to provide a progress update as we near our anticipated completion of the public domain 
works for mid-March, weather permitting.  

Chalmers Street work 

Work to finalise sections along the Chalmers Street footpath was requested by Council. This involves concrete 
pour, sandblasting, saw cutting and pressure washing and caulking to joins, followed by a general clean.  

Works is anticipated to conclude by Friday 25 February weather permitting.  

Hours of work 

Hours of work are 10:00am to 6:00pm in line with the road occupancy licence approved by Transport for New 
South Wales. 

Evening work 

Evening work will be required on Tuesday 9 and Wednesday 10 March, replacement of bulbs and brackets to 
street lights on the school side of Chalmers Street will occur. This will involve general power tools and elevated 
platform work. 

Hours of work will be 9:00pm to 4:00am  

Forecast Evening work  

Pending approval from Transport for New South Wales adjustments requested by Council to the Telstra pit on the 
corner of Cleveland Street and Chalmers street will be undertaken. Work will involve saw cutting and the 
demolition of some areas of concrete to allow for the height adjustment of the pit. Work will not impact services. 

Dates and times will be advised once approvals have been received.   

We sincerely apologise for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience. We will endeavour to minimise 
impact and noise where possible.  
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Traffic management 

Where required, traffic and pedestrian measures will be in place. Pedestrians and motorists are advised to follow 
all directions provided by traffic controllers and comply with signage.  

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts on the 
community at every opportunity. 

Thank you for your patience while we complete this important school infrastructure. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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